
 

 

Halloween.  That is a weird 
word!  Where did it come from?  
What does it mean?  No doubt 
you know what it refers to, but 
do you know how it came into 
use? 

Halloween is 
a conjunction, 
that is two or 
more words 
joined together.  
It shortened “All 
Hallows Eve”, 
which is the 
evening before 
All Hallows Day 
or All Saints Day.  See, 
Halloween isn’t about ghosts, 
goblins, and witches.  
Halloween is about Saints.  Are 
you one? 

Most people would respond, 
“I’m no Saint!”.  They reach that 
conclusion because they look at 
the way that they have lived, the 
decisions that they have made 
and the things that they have 
done, and rightly see that they 
are far from perfect.  If that was 
the standard for being a saint, 
no one would be one.  However, 

that is not the way that the Bible 
speaks of saints. 

This is how Paul addressed 
the Christians in Corinth: ȰTo the 
church of God in Corinthɂthose 
who have been sanctified in 

Christ Jesus, who are 
ÃÁÌÌÅÄ ÁÓ ÓÁÉÎÔÓȱȢ ɉυ 
Co. 1:2) Christians 
are saints because 
they are sanctified 
in Christ Jesus.  That 
means that you can 
be a saint too.  
Everyone who 
believes in Jesus has 

been washed clean of all of their 
sins.  Everyone who believes in 
Jesus has been credited with 
Jesus’ perfect life.  In Jesus, you 
can be a saint too. 

This year you will know what 
Halloween is really about.  It is 
not about ghost goblins.  It is 
about saints.  It is about you.  
You have been clothed in Jesus 
perfect life by faith.  You are a 
saint.  

 
 
                     - Board for Home Outreach 
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Worship Schedule  
Sundays  8:30 & 10:45 a.m. 

Sunday School/Adult Bible Class  
at 9:45 a.m. 

Serving Peace 
  Pastor Tim Hartwig  
Cell ɀ 507-382-6826 
pastorhartwig@gmail.com   

  Pastor Matt Moldstad  
Cell ɀ 507-382-0045 
pastormoldstad@gmail.com   

  Office - Karen Wold  
Phone ɀ 507-385-1386 
karen@peacemankato.com  

Church Council 
President: 
  Brad Wosmek 
Vice President: 
  Eric Halvorson  
Secretary: 
  Greg Miller  
Spiritual Leadership:  
  Adie Harstad 
Christian Education:  
  Bob Paulsen 
Property Management: 
  Matt Bindert  
Stewardship: 
  Jason Westman 
Gospel Outreach: 
  Jon Stadler 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ 
  Joslyn Moldstad ɀ 507-385-7752 
joslynmoldstad@gmail.com  
 

Crossed - Youth Group 
www.peacemankato.org/crossed 
crossedyouth@gmail.com 

 

Special Interest Dates 
2nd  Bd. Of Education 6p 

3rd-5th  General Pastoral Conf, Mpls 

7th  Bake Sale for Missions 

9th Council Meeting 6:30p   

14th  &ÏÕÎÄÅÒÓȭ $ÁÙ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ 3p 

23rd    Stewardship Meeting 6:30p 

27th 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ Mission Rally 9:30a 

27th  Trunk or Treat 4-6p 

Halloween Is About You  
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The purpose of our congregation is to worship God, who gives life through Word and Sacrament; to serve one 
another in love and fellowship; and to proclaim forgiveness and salvation to all through Jesus Christ alone. 
 
 

 
 
The Mission & Ministry Coordination Council (MMCC) meeting of Peace Lutheran Church was held on 
September 11, 2018.  Council members present were:  Pastor Hartwig, Pastor Moldstad, Brad Wosmek –
President, Eric Halvorson –Vice President, Adie Harstad – Spiritual Leadership, Jon Stadler – Gospel Outreach, 
Jason Westman – Stewardship, Bob Paulsen – Christian Education, Greg Miller ς Secretary.  Absent and excused: 
Matt Bindert ς Property Management. 

ü Devotion – Pastor Hartwig 

ü Announcements – None. 

ü Agenda – MMSP to approve the agenda.  

ü Minutes of Previous Meeting – MMSP to approve.  

ü Pastor’s Report (Pastor Moldstad) 
¶ Worship & Adult Education   

1.) Our youth choir director, Anna Tecken, recently stepped down and Laura Harstad is looking for 
someone to fill the position. 

2.) We currently have three family units who have started adult instruction this fall.   
3.) Next Sunday we will be having a New Member reception as well as confirmation for three Sudanese 

high school students who completed classes this summer.   
¶ Spiritual Growth/Nurturing/Fellowship: 

1.) We have been promoting opportunities for Spiritual Growth on the bulletin board as well as on the 
flat screens.  These opportunities have included Men’s Retreats, a Marriage Retreat, and a Christian 
Leadership Conference. 

2.) I am looking for funding to invite special speakers to encourage spiritual growth. 
3.) The next family night is planned for Sept. 14th.  The theme will be Corn Hole and Chili Dogs. 

¶ Pastor/Circuit/Synod: 
1.) The General Pastoral Conference is from Oct. 3rd to 5th this year.  Both pastors will be in the cities 

over those days. 
2.) Peace is having a joint service with Mt. Olive to celebrate ELS Founder’s Day on Oct. 14th at 3pm at 

Trinity Chapel.  The Mt. Olive school children will be singing many of the hymns that day. 

ü Pastor’s Report (Pastor Hartwig) 
¶ General Comments   

1.) Our August attendance, like our July attendance, dipped a little compared to last year.  Again, this 
is probably due to the number of “Builders for Christ” people that we had present last year.  
September’s attendance has started off strong. 

¶ My Work 
1.) Life has been busy.  The new class at BLC has added a few challenges to the schedule but I think that 

it is starting to level out now.  I made a 1 semester commitment.  
2.) Confirmation Class has started with 6 students (public school kids). 
3.) Working on Bible Study for M.O.M.’s group which will be at Peace this year on Thursday mornings. 

¶ Looking Ahead 
1.) I met with the Seminary Field Work students.  There is some interest on their part to help with 

communion distribution.  I will let them initiate contact, but will pass on the information when they 
do.   

2.) General Pastoral Conference is October 3-5. 
3.) I will be at an ELS/WELS forum on October 15-17 which is held in Milwaukee this year.  I am the 

chair for of the Board for Home Outreach.   

Council Meeting Minutes ɀ September 11, 2018 

 

Our Mission  

 



 

ü Spiritual Leadership (Coordinator ~ Adie Harstad)  
¶ The board met on Sept. 4th.  Most of the meeting was spent on the discussing the names on or 

“delinquent list.”  Each board member and pastor were assigned names from the list to contact.  Last 
Sunday some of those on the list who were contacted attended the service.   

¶ We discussed the status of our baptized children whose parents are not members of Peace.  Discussed 
the need to clarify the qualifications for membership at Peace.   

¶ Voted to bring to the Council a request for funding for special speakers at Peace with the amount needed 
to be determined.   

¶ Discussed ideas for Veteran’s Day commemoration at Peace.   
¶ Discussed some concerns with the sound system. 
¶ MMSP to approve the following membership changes:   

Received:  Angela Archer-Bruns;  Chuol Buol, Nyamuoch;  Case Cook;  Rachel Hermanson, Joel;  
David & Tiffany Klockziem, Savannah, Cheyenne, Jacob, Sophia;  Tom Nielson;  Rebecca Zenk;  
Transferred out:  Olivia Emmons;  Matt & Brook Hartung, Mason, Mara, Hallie;  Death:  Wilhelm 
Petersen;  Released:  Jake & Elisabeth Johnson;  Luke Klammer, Philip, Michael;  Logan & Lynken 
Lanz;  Jacob Tibbetts;  Jon & Linda Tibbetts. 

ü Gospel Outreach (Coordinator ~ Jon Stadler) 
¶ No report.  

ü Christian Education (Coordinator ~ Bob Paulsen) 
¶ The Board met on Sept. 4th.  Members present:  Pastor Hartwig, Bob Paulsen, Eric Woller and Joslyn 

Moldstad.  The meeting opened with a devotion and prayer by Pastor Hartwig. 
o Preschool Report:  We have an enrollment of 48 children filling 50 spots.  The Back to School picnic 

was again a success.  Field trips are being planned.   
o Sunday School Report:  Eric has teachers for all classes but would like more volunteers to be 

substitutes.  
o Mt. Olive School Report:  No report as Mt. Olive’s school board met on the same date.  Matt will 

submit a summary. 
o Youth Group Report:  No report.  

¶ Old Business:  None.   
¶ New Business:  Installation of Sunday School teachers will be at the first service on Sept. 9th. 
¶ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊΦ  Next meeting will be Oct. 2nd at Peace. 

o Mt. Olive School Board Liaison Report:   
1.) School children singing at Mt. Olive:  The conflict of children singing at Mt. Olive and Peace on the 

same Sunday has been resolved.  Both the Mt. Olive and Peace music coordinators have been 
working together to avoid conflicts.  Mt. Olive has asked all school children to sing three times 
through the school year at Mt. Olive. (Christmas concert, the Sunday after National Lutheran Schools 
Week and eighth grade graduation.)         

2.) Charger Challenge improvements:  Concerns were brought up last year with how the excess funds 
were spent from the Charger Challenge fundraiser.  The PTF has now expanded the wish list to 
include items above and beyond the fundraising goal.  This was voted upon by the school parents.  If 
an abundance of funds is received, the PTF will use those funds to purchase items on this list.   

3.) Security updates:  Two anonymous donors came forward at the end of last school year and offered 
to pay for a PA system for the entire building, sanctuary and outside recess areas; and electronic 
locks for all exterior doors that can be opened and locked based on a schedule set by the master 
control software.  This project was completed over the summer and is in place for the 2018-2019 
school year.   

4.) Expense transparency ς Field Trips and Technology:  Concerns were brought up last year regarding 
the transparency of the technology and field trip funds.  Parents wanted to know what these fees 
were being spent on.  The church council at Peace requested a detailed report of all school income 
and expenses in early 2018.  Mt. Olive provided this detailed report for our church council to review.  
Further work is being done to manage these expense accounts by Principal Born and the Mt. Olive 
School Board.   

5.) Staffing ς Principal and Kindergarten teacher:  Mr. Rude has retired, and Mt. Olive has issued a 1-
year call to Mr. Born for the 2018-2019 school year.  Mr. Born brings a wealth of experience to the 



 

principal position.  His approach so far is to bring consistency and unity to the school, including areas 
such as curriculum, discipline, field trips, etc.  The kindergarten class this year is quite large, and many 
concerns were brought forth regarding the ability of one teacher to handle this large of a class. Mt. 
Olive listened to this feedback and their voters called a second kindergarten teacher for the 2018-
2019 school year.                                                           

6.) Looking Forward ς Future Actions for Improvement:   
o Enrollment projections:  This year the enrollment is close to 170 students.  Next year the 

enrollment is projected to be close to 180.  Currently Peace students make up approximately 40% 
of the enrollment (68 students from Peace).   

o Staffing ς Principal:  Mt. Olive will be working to call a full-time principal for next school year.  
The earliest a call can be issued is Nov. 1st.   

o Stability of the Lunch Program: (Updated on 9/10/2018) A hot lunch coordinator has been found 
and currently undergoing training.  Lunches will be provided by a catering service 5 days a week 
at a cost of $3.00 per meal.  Volunteers have been asked to help serve lunches each day. 

ü Stewardship (Coordinator ~ Jason Westman)  
¶ The Board has not met yet. 
¶ The Benevolence Fund is currently at about $600.  There has been a request from a Sudanese member 

for license tabs and insurance for his vehicle, so he can work. It was approved to give $300 one time to 
this member.  The Easter breakfast donations and other donors have funded this Benevolence Fund. 

¶ Budget vs. Actuals report was presented.  Giving is currently about $26,000 behind budget but this is 
similar to last year at this time.  The summer months are typically lower attendance and therefore lower 
giving months.   

ü Property Management (Coordinator ~ Matt Bindert [Pastor Moldstad reported])  
¶ A television on a stand purchased to use in small settings. 
¶ The punch list reviewed with the contractor. 
¶ There is interest in rebuilding the fire pit in the back yard. 
¶ The furnishings committee is planning a large painting for the wall in the entry to the sanctuary. 

ü MMSP to approve all reports. 

ü Old Business  
¶ None.    

ü New Business 
¶ MMSP to ratify the appointment of Phil Wels to the Gospel Outreach Board for one year. 
¶ Guest speakers (Pastor Moldstad):  There is a plan to bring in speakers on topics on Christian living.  

Some of the ideas are:  Pastor Fleischman from Christian Life Resources; Scott Barefoot, a WELS member 
who speaks on formerly being a homosexual; and a WELS organization, Conquerors through Christ, that 
speaks on the problem of pornography.  No funds are currently set aside in the budget specifically for 
this however there is a Pastors’ book fund of $1000. 

aƳǎǇ ǘƻ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ Ϸрлл ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊǎΩ book fund for speakers.  (There will soon be 
work on the budget to tailor it to each board to prevent funding problems like this in the future.) 

¶ Rental of Our Facility for Outside Speaking Engagements:  There was a request by an outside group to 
use the Peace building.  After discussion it was decided that the political nature of this event would not 
fall under Peace’s mission.  Future requests would go to the Property Management Board for 
consideration with referral to the Council if the Board felt it was necessary. 

¶ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ ƻƴ ŀ tƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ άtǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ {ǘŀǘƛƻƴέ ƛƴ 9ŀƎƭŜ [ŀƪŜΥ  Mt. Olive and Peace have been in 
discussions about this mission idea.  At this current time Mt. Olive is busy with a new building project. 
There will be another meeting about the idea this week. 

¶ An idea was brought up to schedule all Peace Board meetings on the same night each month:  After 
discussion it was decided that this idea should be brought to each Board to get feedback. 

ü Next council meeting – October 9th at 6:30pm. 

ü Motion made to adjourn with the Lord’s Prayer.  MMSP.  

Respectfully Submitted,   

Greg Miller 



 

Are You Putting the Lord to the Test?  

Satan took Jesus to the pinnacle of the temple.  He then told Jesus to throw himself off the building 
because Psalm 91 says, “He will command his angels concerning you.  And they will lift you up in their 
hands so that you will not strike your foot against a stone.”  Jesus responded by quoting Deuteronomy 6:16, 
“You shall not test the Lord your God.”  God has promised that His angels will protect us.  God has not 
promised that if we deliberately put ourselves in danger, he will protect us.  He may and he may not.  That 
would be putting God to the test.  Is there a God-pleasing testing of God? 

There are God-pleasing ways to put God to the test.  One of the clearest examples is in connection 
to our giving to the Lord.  In Malachi 3:10-11, God commands us to test Him.  He says, Ȱ"ÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ×ÈÏÌÅ 
tithe into the storehouse, that there may be food in my house. Test me in this and see if I will not 
throw open the floodgates of heaven and pour out so much blessing that you wi ll not have room 
enough for it.  I will pre vent pests from devouring your crops, and the vines in your fields will not 
cast their fruit Ȣȱ  Does your giving to the Lord put him to the test?  

God wants our giving in time, talent and treasure to be a bold trust in His promises.  Many Christians 
struggle, as they consider their finances, to trust that the Lord will provide.  They trust their own plan and 
their own desires rather than God’s promises.  Therefore, they don’t test Him.  Can you trust God to keep 
His promises? 

God has kept His greatest promise, which is to send a Savior for you.  Jesus lived, died and rose again 
as your Savior so that all of your sins are forgiven.  If God was willing to sacrifice so that you could be His 
own, do you think that He is going to be unwilling to provide you food and clothing, home and family, 
property and goods?  He will keep His promises!  All of them. 

Sometimes Satan tempts us to test God when we should not.  At other times, he tempts us not to test 
him when we should.  Put God to the test in your giving to the Lord.  Hold Him to His promise to provide 
for you and your family.  He will.  He will not let you down. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Just a reminder  of the option you have of using “electronic giving” for making 
your regular church offerings or special fund offerings.  Contributions can be 
debited automatically from your checking or savings account or processed using 
your credit card (Peace is charged a percentage of your donation) or debit card. 
The electronic giving program offers convenience for you and much needed 
donation consistency for our congregation. 

If you are currently giving on a weekly basis, you will no longer need to write out 52 checks a year or prepare 
52 envelopes.  And, when travel, illness or other circumstances prevent you from attending services, this 
program will allow your weekly offerings to continue in an uninterrupted basis. 

It is now possible for you to set it up yourself by going to our website, www.peacemankato.com, clicking 
on the “Give now” box and putting in your information.  You can choose how often you donate (weekly, 
monthly, certain date(s), etc.). 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following was taken from  
óMartin Lutherôs Little Instruction Bookô: 

A BAD DOG ON A CHAIN  

ò[The devil] can do no more than a bad dog on a chain, which may bark, run here and there, 

and tear at the chain.  But because it is tied and you avoid it, it cannot bite you.ó 

®            ®            ® 

Are you unable to care for your feet?   Your church 
home is offering a service to help you care for your feet 
and toenails.  By appointment, a registered nurse, using 
sanitary equipment, will soak and wash your feet, trim 
toenails, and finish with a lotion foot massage.  If the nurse 
feels further medical attention is needed, she may suggest 
an appointment with your health care provider.  This 
service is free; however, donations will be accepted to go 
to a church cause.  For more information, or to set up an 
appointment, please call Amy Jo Reiner at 507-340-2061. 

To watch our services live, go to: 
www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming or 
our Facebook page.  The service will start 
automatically when it is live (8:30AM).  

For recorded services, go to: 
www.vimeo.com/peacemankato and you 
can choose which service you wish to 
watch.  We are currently only streaming 
and recording during the 8:30 service. 

 

Fellowship Event - Trunk 'R Treat  - Our next fellowship event will be a Trunk 'R 
Treat event on Saturday, October 27th from 4 to 6 p.m.  You’re invited to dress up the 
trunk of your car with decorations for the children to enjoy as they come around to 
trick or treat at each car.  There will be gift cards awarded to the top three best 
decorated trunks.  If you are interested in decorating the trunk of your car, please sign 
up on the bulletin board in the narthex.  Concessions will be available for purchase and 
help raise funds for CROSSED.  All are invited to attend this fun event! 

Mark your calendars now for the  11th  !ÎÎÕÁÌ Ȱ'ÏÔ ,ÅÆÓÅȩȱ Party !   

Let’s get together and make Lefse on Saturday,  November 10 th , at 
9:00am.   

This is for ALL ages, males, females, and all ethnic backgrounds 
(you don’t have to be Norwegian to love it!).  
The more, the merrier!!  

Sign-up sheet and Lefse directions will be posted on the bulletin board.  

Any questions call Amanda Madson ɀ 345-5912 
or Karen Wold ɀ 514-0639.  
 

http://www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming
http://www.vimeo.com/peacemankato


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

We could use more men willing to 
be Ushers, especially from  those 
who attend  2nd service.  If you are 
willing to serve your church in this 

way, please contact Nick Peters at 
petersfamilyfarm1@gmail.com.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Serving the month of October: 
Altar/Communion preparation  

14th 
Lynnea Bunkowske & Hannah Taylor & 
Mike Madson 

28th 
Kristen Hermanson & Kaylee Johnson & 
Karen Tetzloff 

Communion Assistants 

 8:30am  10:45am  

14 th 
Bob Paulsen 
Jason DeWitt 

Eric Halvorson 
Greg Miller 

28th 
Paul Wold 
Matt Bindert 

Adie Harstad 
Doyle Holbird 

Ushers 
 8:30am 10:45 am 

7th 
Pete Schuch 
Tom Schulz 

Sergio Salgado 
Jordan Smith 

14 th    

John Tetzloff 
Keith Wiederhoeft 
Philip Wels 
Jason Westman 

Jon Stadler 
Mark Zenk 
Al Clennon 

21st   
Eric Woller 
Isaiah Allen 

Terry Field 
Adie Harstad 

28 th 

Paul Bunkowske 
Matt Hartung 
Brandon Evers 
Derek Harstad 

Chris Harstad 
Ron Lorensberg 
Derick Lyngholm 
Richie Kammer 

Counters 

1st Sunday: Norman Madson & Todd Olsen  

2nd Sunday: Jon Stadler & Brad Wosmek 
3rd  Sunday: Chris Harstad & Brian Koch 
4th  Sunday: Phil Novak & Matt Riehl 

5th  Sunday: Ernie Geistfeld & Karen Wold  

  Anniversaries:   
Nick & Emily Peters 10/01/05  13 years 
Dave & Tammy Kammerer 10/02/93  25 years 
John & Karen Tetzloff 10/03/87  31 years 
Harvey & Karen Loe 10/04/59  59 years 
Kory & Tara Meyers 10/04/14  4 years 
Wayne & Kathy Karlsrud 10/07/89  29 years 
Jerad & Meghan Bach 10/12/13  5 years 
Isaiah & Faith Allen 10/14/06  12 years 
Rick & Karen Brennhofer 10/14/17  1 years 
Jon & Catherine Bartels 10/17/15  3 years 
August & Kaitlyn Jeske 10/17/15  3 years 
Tim & Tonya Paulsen 10/17/98  20 years 
Brandon & Jodi Evers 10/23/10  8 years 

Congratulations!  May the Lord continue to bless you 
and may your Christian marriage serve as an 

inspiration to others. 

 

 
 
 

Sarah Hartwig 10/03  8 years old 
Eisley Lin 10/03  3 years old 
Emmalynn Olsen 10/03  2 years old 
Elie Wendinger 10/06  14 years old 
Nataliya Chopp 10/08  5 years old 
Allie Bach 10/10  2 years old 
Adeline Risto 10/11  8 years old 
Renae Donahue 10/12  17 years old 
Oliver Schuch 10/14  8 years old 
Leo Harstad 10/15  11 years old 
Isaac Hartwig 10/16  6 years old 
Owen Manthe 10/17  9 years old 
Amelia Ringen 10/20  1 years old 
Bridger Woller 10/20  10 years old 
Andy Wendinger 10/21  16 years old 
Owen Jordan 10/26  13 years old 
Colten Evers 10/29  7 years old 
 

Also – Paul Wold, Ernie Geistfeld,  
Jeanne Lorensberg, Emily Peters, Emily Bents, 

Kari Loe, James Londgren, Joslyn Moldstad,  
Ken Fenger, Andy Madson, Aaron Donahue, 
Doyle Holbird, Kristie Mize, Karen Tetzloff, 

Kaia Wold, Megan Kassuelke, Joni Wiederhoeft, 
Alan Barnett, Jon Geistfeld, Matthew Shields, 

Aaron Bleess, Nicole Jones, Zach Riehl,  
Rachel Olsen 

May the Lord bless you, 
today and always. 

Happy 
Birthday!  

mailto:petersfamilyfarm1@gmail.com


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Jesus’ Lambs at Peace Preschoolers will celebrate our Harvest Festival on Thursday, October 25 at 
10:00 a.m. and Friday, October 26, at 10:00 a.m. and 2 p.m.  This is a wonderful time for the children 
to celebrate God’s beautiful season of fall as well as the Reformation.  The children will come in costume 
with a book that matches their outfit and teachers will read their stories.  At 10:00 a.m. and 2 p.m. 
parents will come to watch a costume parade, listen to the songs our preschoolers have learned and 
play a variety of games with their parents. 

WE ASK PEACE MEMBERS, IF YOU COULD TAKE AN HOUR OUT OF YOUR BUSY DAY ON THESE DATES, 
TO HELP WITH FACE-PAINTING, DIRECTING PARENTS AND CHILDREN ON HOW TO PLAY THE GAMES 
AND TO HELP SERVE FOOD.  There will be a sign-up sheet on the preschool table in the narthex and 
one on the bulletin board in the narthex.  We hope you will be able to help!  CALL JOSLYN AT 385-7752 
for any questions. 

Your preschoolers have been working hard in the classroom learning Bible stories!  We began the year 
talking about Jesus, the Good Shepherd.  He keeps His little lambs and sheep safe through Christian 
parents.  With the Bible account of The Fall into Sin, we talked about the danger sin brings us, trying to 
pull us away from Jesus.  We thank parents for teaching their children to say they are sorry when they 
do wrong and also reassuring them that they are forgiven, and that God forgives them through our 
Savior, Jesus.  We speak of parents as great helpers of the Good Shepherd, Jesus.  We teachers and 
preschoolers thank-you for being faithful Mommies and Daddies! 

We thank Pet Expo for allowing us to come to their facility on such short notice for our Tuesday, 
Thursday field trip!  The weather that day was definitely for an indoor field trip.  We thank Barry at Pet 
Expo for a wonderful presentation on their animals and also to so many parents who chaperoned.  That 
was the most delightful part of our whole day!  

Thank-you all, for your prayers on behalf of our preschool families! 



 

άaƻƳǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ aƻƳǎ ƛƴ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ƎƻŘƭȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴέ 
Moms On a Mission Bible Study Fall Schedule:  The Peace/Mt. Olive Moms On a Mission 
(M.O.M.s) bible study is getting ready to begin our Fall 2018 Session!  There are both 
morning and evening bible study opportunities.  Moms, pick the study that works best in 
your schedule!  Please note, the morning study is moving to Thursdays, and the evening 
study is moving to Mondays.   

Participants will need a copy of the book, Boundaries: When to Say Yes, How to Say No, expanded version with 
boundaries for the digital age, copyright 2017, by Dr. Henry Cloud and Dr. John Townsend  You can purchase 
the book online at Amazon, or email Kristen Lukasek if this is not feasible for you.   Pastor Tim Hartwig will be 
guiding us through this study.  New and returning moms, please register by emailing the appropriate contact 
so we can have study guides prepared for you!   

 Morning M.O.M.s Study: Evening M.O.M.s Study: 

When: Thursdays, 8:30-10am (can drop children 
off in childcare at 8:15), beginning Sept. 20 

Tuesdays, 7-8:30pm, beginning Sept. 25, 
No childcare 

Where: Peace Lutheran Church, North Mankato Library at Mt. Olive 

Study: Book-Boundaries by Cloud and Townsend.  
This study will focus on what the Bible has 
to say about setting boundaries for 
ourselves with our children, husbands, 
neighbors, and more. 

Book-Boundaries by Cloud and Townsend.  
This study will focus on what the Bible has 
to say about setting boundaries for 
ourselves with our children, husbands, 
neighbors, and more. 

Contact: Kristen Lukasek- 507-382-7963 or 
mattlukasek@yahoo.com 

Shaylene Scheele-309-830-2538 
scheele.shaylene@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
"T-Shirts to Support Peace Devotions!"   This is your chance to help not only support our video outreach 
efforts, but also help spread awareness.  By wearing your new Peace Devotion t-shirt  in the community 
and beyond, you'll be letting people know about the videos and the awesome message of Jesus' love for us.  
BUT WAIT... We also have Peace Lutheran Church t -shirts  as well.  Let our community see our logo and 
website!  Prices are $15 for ANY size.  And if you buy 2 the price is $25!  Cash or check is needed to order 
your shirts.  Questions?  Contact Stephanie at stephaniewentzlaff@gmail.com or (320) 905-4864. 
 

 

mailto:stephaniewentzlaff@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All are cordially invited to the 
36th Annual ELS ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ Society Fall Rally 

Saturday, October 27,, 2018 
Hope Lutheran Church, 19600 Camrose Way, Farmington, Minnesota 

Every Piece of the Puzzle Has Its Purpose 

ά!ǎ ƛǘ ƛǎΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŀǊǘǎΣ ōǳǘ ƻƴŜ ōƻŘȅΦέ  м /ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴǎ мнΥнл 

Features & Speakers of the Day Include: 
Rev. Larry Wentzloff  - Evangelical Counselor 

Rev. Tom Heyn – Board for World Outreach Administrator  
Keynote Speaker: Karim Yagheleji 

Silent Auction to Benefit World & Home Missions 
(Please Cash or Check for Silent Auction) 

We hope you can join us.  

 
 

 
 

Peace Lutheran’s 

Fall Bake Sale 
 

To be held on 

Sunday, October 7th    
In the kitchen after both services 

 

All funds will be donated to the 

E.L.S. Missions 
 

Bring your items to Peace on, or before, Sunday, October 7th.  Bring anything 
you like to make: muffins, breads, cookies, pies, cakes, bars, candy, jam...  
Package them any way you like and we will offer them for a free-will offering.  

Don’t like to bake?  Come and buy some of the best goodies around AND 
help support our missions.  

The ELS Missions (and your tummy!) thanks you! 

If you have questions call 
Stephanie Wentzlaff at 320-905-4864 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

October 14, 2018  
3:00 pm 

 
Come and celebrate the culmination of the  

100th anniversary of the Evangelical Lutheran Synod 
 

Our service will feature the voices of  

Mt. Olive Lutheran School 
Mt. Olive Youth Choir 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

4ÈÕÓ ÓÁÙÓ ÔÈÅ ,/2$ȡ Ȱ3ÔÁÎÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÅÅȟ and ask for 
the old paths, where the good way is, and walk in it; then you 

×ÉÌÌ ÆÉÎÄ ÒÅÓÔ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÏÕÌÓȢȱ 

Jeremiah 6:16 
 

*ÏÉÎÔ &ÏÕÎÄÅÒÓȭ $ÁÙ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ 
Hosted by 

Mt. Olive and Peace Lutheran Churches 

Held at 
Trinity Chapel, Bethany Lutheran College 

700 Luther Drive, Mankato MN 


